Minutes

Decatur Metropolitan Exposition, Auditorium

And Office Building Authority

October 20, 2021

Monthly Board Meeting

I.
Roll Call


Members Present:




Members Absent




Gerard Bauer 
0/77 **                                                PKay Nuernberger 7/39
Linda Love 5/60


                        Antonio Brown 23/65
Deborah Perry 3/39



             

David Martin 13/201 

            Patrick Murphy 39/180                                                             

Mike Sotiroff  3/52
Helena Buckner 21/51


                                     

Based on “Executive Order in Response to COVID-19”, by Governor JB Pritzker on March 16, 2020, that suspended requirements by the OMA that “members of a public body must be physically present”; the following member(s) were present by telephonic access as indicated above by **.  The remanding present member(s) were physically at the meeting.

Top number denotes number of meetings Board Member was absent.  Bottom number denotes number of Board Meetings the member could have attended.

Officers and Staff present:



Officers and Staff absent:

Christopher Brodnicki

 

Michael Pritchett

Becky Dulaney

Visitors:


Scot Wrighton – City Manager
The regularly scheduled monthly board meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Chairman David Martin. Roll call was taken by Becky Dulaney and the determination was made that a quorum was present. The affirmative vote of at least 5 members is required for the adoption of any ordinance or resolution.  There were no ordinances or resolutions adopted at this meeting.
II.
Open to Public for Questions or Comments

None

III.
Minutes

Chairman David Martin presented the minutes of the September 2021 Board Meeting.  Mike Sotiroff made a motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Gerald Bauer.  The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.

IV.
Financial Reports
A. Approval of bills for September 2021. The Board discussed bills (expenses) associated with the operating fund.  Mike Sotiroff made a motion that the September 2021 bills be approved for payment.  Deborah Perry seconded the motion.  The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.   

B. Review of Financial Statements.  Board members discussed revenue and expenses.  The Financial Statements for September 2021 will be placed on file.

V.
Closed Session
VI.
New Business

A. Scot Wrighton, City Manager, Discussed the final copy of the H&LA Best Use Study with the Board.  The next step is for City Council to schedule a study session to discuss the recommendations.
VII.
Old Business  

VIII.
General Manager’s Report
General Manager, Christopher Brodnicki, reviewed his written report with the Board.  This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.  

IX. 
Assistant General Manager’s Report

Assistant General Manager, Michael Pritchett, reported to the Board the Skylight is leaking.  The approximate cost to remove the old caulking and replace it is around $8000.00.   
Michael reported to the Board that there is a large crack in masonry above the Penthouse and there’s other areas where the brick is falling out.  A masonry contractor is schedule to make these repairs. 
The HVAC computer controls have been acting up. The City is working with us to replace the intranet switch.  We are hopeful this will solve the issues.
The New Chillers that handle comfort cooling for the building.  The condenser tubes need to be punched (cleaned) as part of the annual maintenance.  He has a quote of $10,000.00 and is getting another quote.  Michael thinks he can get that down to around $7000.00-$8000.00.

Michael reported to the Board the Elevator Contractor we started using in June has not sent us a correct bill.  They are billing us incorrectly and have not given us the required Certified payroll.  Michael estimates the corrected bill may be around $2400.00.  

X.
Adjournment

There being no further or other business to come before the Board, Patrick Murphy made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mike Sotiroff.  Chairman David Martin declared the motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 9:38 AM.

The next regular scheduled monthly meeting of the Board will begin Wednesday, November 17, 2021, at 8:00 am in the meeting room of the Decatur Civic Center Authority.   We will be open to the public for questions pertaining to the 2022 budget at 7:50 am.  We request that at least three board members arrive by 7:45 am for the public questions.







____________________________________







                 Becky Dulaney
 





          Secretary of the Board
